July 16, 2001


Started by taking opening photos of all the new loci.  I had dug a little in L4040 and L4037 so those are more like in progress shots.


I then began taking down L4040 another 5 cm.  As I did so an area of pebbles (each stone around 1.5 cm or less) began appearing.  I had workmen scrape around the area to see if it extends further in the loci.  Initially it was about 10cm by 8cm.


I finally took out the "mudbrick" in L 4023.  It is KT 4225.  It is actually a deliberately shaped piece of clay with a bottom that is quite obviously meant to sit flat.  It is pretty hard, but we were worried that something could possibly happen to it so I took several photos of it from all angles here in the field.  It is vaguely torso like with a wider top narrowing down and then flaring out again.  There is a hole in one side of the top that looks like something was meant to be inserted in it.  It could be anything from an anthropomorphic figure to a head rest.  I sent it home a breakfast for safe keeping.  


One side of KT 4225 look burned.  It was the side resting against the oven.  The soil right there looks like an ashy version of the red clay in the area.  The color is 5 YR 5/4 Reddish brown.  There are also some very small, around 2mm or less, flecks of charcoal in the soil.  There was some pottery and bone found around KT 4225.  These are KT 4223 and 4224.  There is also a large (OK only like 10-12 cm long) rock KT 4231 which was at the same elevation as KT 4225 and only a few centimeters away.  Their close proximity may or may not mean they had some sort of association.


I also shaved back the walls in L 4023.  They looked ashy and had bits of bone and pottery stuck on it some areas so it looked like we hadn't reached the real wall in some places, only the ash adhered to it.  I saved this multi level stuff in KT 4223 and 4224 because this was the problem all around KT 4225.  We hadn't cut the walls enough because we were leaving it in situ for a while.  The wall cutting in other areas wasn't as severe and was only 1 or 2 centimeters so no artifacts came off.


There was one more area of pebbles in L 4040, but it was smaller, only about 5 cm in diameter and then no others.  It doesn't seem to be a surface.  When  we were cleaning that are we found out part of it was hard.  This hard area is right on line with L4041 the wannabe wall.  It may be related so tomorrow we will scrape more.


We extended the work in L4037.  It still looks like virgin soil.  No artifacts.  It may be redeposited virgin soil however so we'll dig deeper to see if it's the real stuff.


Took pit L4034 down 5cm more.  There were some nice potsherds including what seems to be a base.  This pit hasn't produced many artifacts so it was interesting to see such nice pieces come up all of a sudden.  The stratigraphy indicates that the pit may go a little further.  At this point it is getting very hard to dig because it is deep and narrow.  I may leave further excavations of the pit until the surrounding loci are deep enough to make digging feasible again.

